Minutes
Special Council Meeting
3 South Main Street

Thornville, OH
May 31, 2022

Council Members: Other Village Officials:
Lynne Snider Mayor Dan Harmon
Erica O’Neill Traci Sturgill, Village Administrator
Sterling Krout Dan Williams, Chief of Police
Kim Billman
Jill Anderson
Gina Kaetzel

Guests Present: None

Call to Order/ Pledge of Allegiance:
Mayor Dan Harmon called the Village of Thornville Regular Council Meeting to order on
May 31, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. by saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:

Roll Call was taken with Council President Gina Kaetzel, Council member Sterling Krout,
Council member Jill Anderson, Council member Erica O’Neill, Council member Kim
Billman and Council member Lynne Snider present.

Mayor Harmon asked for a motion to amend the business agenda for May 31, 2022 to
include an emergency matter with the pool. Motion made by Council President Gina
Kaetzel and seconded by Committee member Kim Billman. A roll call vote was taken with
all Council members voting aye.

Roll Call

Lynne Snider
Gina Kaetzel

Kim Billman
Sterling Krout
Erica O’Neill

Jill Anderson
Motion passed 6-0

Mayor Harmon asked for a motion to approve the amended business agenda for May 31,
2022. Motion made by Council President Gina Kaetzel and seconded by Council member
Lynne Snider. A roll call vote was taken with all Council members voting aye.

Roll Call

Jill Anderson
Erica O’Neill
Sterling Krout
Lynne Snider

Kim Billman

Gina Kaetzel
Motion passed 6-0

Presentation and payment of the bills: Mayor Harmon asked for a motion to pay the bills.
Motion made by Council President Gina Kaetzel and was seconded by Council member
Kim Billman. A roll call vote was taken with all Council members voting aye.

Roll Call

Kim Billman

Jill Anderson
Lynne Snider
Sterling Krout
Erica O’Neill

Gina Kaetzel
Motion passed 6-0

Old Business:
Emergency Pool Update: Village Administrator Traci Sturgill asked council if she
remembers her showing them the pool bottom and how the paint was chipping away and
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May 31, 2022

the concrete separating? They advised yes. She let them know they had 5 kids get cut
today on the lower end of the pool. She would like to know what council suggests we do.
Doug feels the walls are separating away from the pool and eroding but we can’t confirm
that until an Engineer who specializes in pools from Indianapolis can get out here to
assess it prior to doing any upgrades. This happened in the 3’ area but she feels it is
happening in the 5’ also. Travis tried sanding the bad spots prior to painting but they
seem to be worse now with the water in. Discussion held: it was decided we could either
rope off the entire 3’ area for now or require shoes to avoid any more injuries. In the
meantime, everyone can think of some creative temporary fixes.

Mayor Harmon asked for a motion to adjourn. Motion made by Council President Gina
Kaetzel and was seconded by Council member Kim Billman. A roll call vote was taken
with all Council members voting aye.

Roll Call

Lynne Snider
Gina Anderson
Kim Billman
Sterling Krout

Jill Anderson
Erica O’Neill
Motion passed 6-0

Meeting concluded at 7:11pm
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Mayor Dan Harmon Traci Sturgill, Council Clerk




